December 2023

Dear Praying Friends,

We kicked off December loading our 41! container of Scripture at our sending church, Colonial Baptist, in
Rogers, AR. This container held 3,200 whole Bibles donated by BEAMS in Gulfport, MS. It also contained
174,033 Thai John and Romans printed by Faith Scripture Printing in Huntsville, MO, and collated by World
Missions Bearing Precious Seed in Festus, MO, and their Seedline churches.

This brings our 2023 Scripture total to: 7,174 whole Bibles, 1,257,510 John and Romans, along with

354,750 Gospel tracts. BEST Missions received three containers this year, one forty-foot container and two
twenty-foot containers. With help from many of you we were able to purchase a pickup truck this year to be
used for delivering Scriptures in Thailand.

Amber and | were in meetings in lllinois and Missouri before getting to enjoy some time with the kids and
grandkids for Christmas and New Years. These meetings brought our 2023 total to 61 different churches with
20 of those being new churches which we were able to present BEST Missions. Several of those were new
churches on the mission field. We were also honored to be in 17 different conferences in 2023 as well.

We were blessed to see ten people trust Christ as Saviour through personal soul winning and thirteen people
trust Christ by walking the aisles in public services. It was also a blessing to see a total of six men walk the
aisles and profess a call to preach.

Please pray with us for 2024 as our schedule is filling up quickly. We are kicking off the New Year with a
missions conference right before flying to Thailand. Please pray for traveling mercies, for new support for us
personally as more opportunities are opening up overseas and funds are needed. Pray for additional support
for the work of BEST Missions for Scripture projects.

| close by thanking you for your prayers and help with the public-school outreaches that take place in Thailand
in December. So many young people and teachers heard the Gospel and received a John and Romans as well as
a Gospel tract. Continue praying that the Word of God will touch hearts and change lives.

Thank you for your prayers and help for us and BEST Missions!

Curtis & Amber Hall

SENDING CHURCH

Colonial Baptist Church
1599 W. Olive St,
Rogers, AR 72756
Pastor Ed Pearson

(479) 631-2300

O (812) 205-8326
bestmissions.org

curtishall@bestmissions.org




November 2023
Dear Praying Friends,

At the end of the month, | review the calendar and am always amazed at how the Lord has worked in the previous days.
November was no exception.

At the beginning of the month, we were privileged to be with Mount Zion Baptist Church in Whiteshurg, Ga for their
Missions Conference. As part of their Missions Conference, over 12,000 John and Romans were assembled to go to my
good friend, Missionary Mark Holmes, in Nigeria. | will be with him again next year in March and April for Easter and a
couple of Pastor Conferences. On Saturday Pastor Landers and | were able to go out soul winning together. The Lord was
very kind to us in enabling us to see a young mother in her 30's trust Christ as Saviour. On the last night of the
conference, Mount Zion does a dessert auction to raise funds to help us with a Bible project. Between the offerings from
Sunday School classes and the dessert auction, almost $5,000 was raised for the Laotian Bible Project.

After the Missions Conference, Amber and | had more meetings to present BEST Missions or to report what God is doing
through BEST Missions in Georgia, Alabama, Louisiana, and closing out the month in Indiana. Bens Ford Baptist Church in
Bogalusa, LA gave $2,500 to help with the Laotian Bible Project. We enjoyed getting to be at every church and catching
up with some ministry friends we don’t get to see but every few years at best.

We were blessed to spend some time at Thanksgiving with two of our daughters and four of our grandkids in Indiana.
The Sunday after Thanksgiving | was able to give a report and preach for the church | use to pastor before stepping out
by faith into missions with BEST Missions. It was great to see former parishioners and great to see how God has blessed
with many new faces. Maranatha Baptist in Newburgh will always have a special place in our heart, and we appreciate
them very much.

Please pray as Tuesday, December fifth, we will be loading our 41% container of Scripture from Colonial Baptist Church in -
Rogers, AR, Loading is scheduled to start at 8am. If anyone is close enough that they would like to come help get the
Word of God Ipaded up and sent to Thailand, | would appreciate ali the help we can get. Special thanks to BEAMS Bible
Ministry in Gulfport, MS for giving us several thousand whole Bibles to go in this container. And a big thanks to World
Missions BPS and Faith Scripture Printing for the tens of thousands of John and Romans for this container.

Also please pray for the public-school Christmas outreach’s taking place in Thailand right now. Many thousands of
children will hear the Gospe! and receive a copy of John and Romans along with a Gospel tract.

Thank you for your prayers and support!

Curtis & Amber Hall




